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Record of the meeting held on July 9, 2009

1.
Inter-American Specialized Conference on Public Security to prepare for the Second Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas
The Chair explained that this meeting was considering some preparatory documents for the Inter-American Specialized Conference on Public Security, to prepare for the Second Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas, which is to be held August 4 and 5, 2009 in Montevideo, Uruguay. 

That meeting receives its mandate from the First Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas, held in Mexico City in October last year.  Subsequently, the Permanent Council at its meeting of May 22, 2009, took note of the presentation made by the Permanent Representative of Uruguay on the Inter-American Specialized Conference on Public Security, stressing that the meeting was being convened pursuant to paragraph 29 of the Commitment to Public Security in the Americas to prepare for the Second Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security of the Americas.  This decision was endorsed at the recent OAS General Assembly, through resolution AG/RES. 2444 (XXXIX-O/09).

· Consideration and approval of draft agenda
The Chair reported that the draft agenda, document CP/CSH-1116/09 rev. 2, had been discussed informally on two previous occasions:  June 29 and July 7, 2009.

The delegation of the Dominican Republic asked for the following points to be included:

1. Experience of the Dominican Republic with comprehensive citizen security programs

2. Breaking the absence of the state from excluded populations: Role of institutions and police forces

The Chair suggested that these proposed items be included under Item #2 of the draft agenda.

The delegation of Brazil asked for five of the pillars contained in the document Commitment to Public Safety, adopted at the First Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas, to be included on the draft agenda.  The delegation also requested that the term "regional public good" be removed from Item #4b, and noted that it needed to be explained under Item #5 that these are initiatives of the OAS General Secretariat.
The delegation of El Salvador stated that it would be useful for the subject of gangs to be put under Item #6.
Meanwhile, the Director of the Department of Public Safety explained the Inter-American Observatory as an initiative of the General Secretariat that is funded by the Government of Spain. This initiative is an effort to promote and strengthen national, local, and sub-regional observatories. This Observatory is intended to be a source of information for the MISP and the CSH.
With respect to the draft model legislation, the Director of the Department of Public Security indicated that this initiative of the General Secretariat is based on work done by the United Nations in 2005.  The idea is to build on this work, update it, and, at a later stage, to be able to implement it.
The delegation of Uruguay thanked the delegations for their comments on the draft agenda.

The draft agenda was approved and issued as document CP/CSH-1116/09 rev. 3.
· Consideration and approval of the guest list

The draft guest list was approved and published as document CP/CSH-1123/09 rev. 1.

2. Other business

There being no further request for the floor, the meeting was adjourned.
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